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Happy Easter!  Easter is not just the day, it is also a 

season in which we remember not only that Jesus 

came (Christmas) but that he also lived, died and 

rose again. (Easter)  The Christmas hymn, “Hark, 

the Herald Angels Sing” has a verse that reads,  

“Hail! the heaven-born Prince of peace! 

Hail! the Son of Righteousness!  

Light and life to all he brings, Risen with 

healing in his wings  

Mild he lays his glory by, Born that 

man no more may die:  

Born to raise the son of earth, Born to 

give them second birth.” 

Now that he is risen, where is this “Light” and 

“Life” and “Healing?”   It is not just that Jesus was 

born to raise the son of earth and give us second 

birth as in raised with our Lord in heaven.  It is also 

that we are raised in this life; that light and life are 

with us now. 

I have been asking the question of who this 

congregation believes the Lord wants us to be.  

How we can use the gifts given us all for the glory 

of our God and for the love of our neighbors in the 

spreading of the gospel of Jesus Christ.  Now I am 

asking who we each believe God wants us to be, 

what God wants of us, and how we can share in this 

very real and tangible life. 

There are no bench warmers in the kingdom of 

God, nobody waiting to go into the game.  We’re all 

on the field.  There’s nobody who has done their 

time and are done for life.  Everything we do carries 

weight and has an impact on lives around us.  In our 

youth we may have done the heavy lifting, as we 

age we may not be able to lift quite so much as our 

bodies once did.  But what of our hearts, minds, and 

prayers?   

In the least, we can be inviting:  Ask a friend to 

church; better yet, ask a stranger.  We can be 

welcoming: “When they get here, show them warm 

hospitality.”  We can be loving, “Caring for our 

guests as if they are family.” Feeding those who are 

hungry, visiting those who are sick or in prison.  

We have this unique opportunity as the people of 

the one true living God to make neighbors out of 

strangers. 

I am suggesting we do that which is foolishness to 

those who do not know Jesus Christ, and recklessly 

abandon fears for our safety and comfort and 

instead trust in the Maker of heaven and earth in 

whom we profess to believe.  We already believe in 

an invisible God, how much more foolish can we 

appear to those around us.  But, if we know our 

Father in heaven, then let us live in this knowledge 

and the love of the Father and neighbor alike, and 

not as the rest of the world does.  1 John 4:12 

I am suggesting that if we have been raised with 

Christ then it is God the Father Almighty in whom 

all our faith shall be placed and on him is the 

sureness of our salvation.  Everything else we hold 

onto anchors us to this world.  Now there is 

something truly foolish; setting our anchor in the 

earth to follow the one who walks on water.  Why 

would we do this when “We have this hope, a sure 

and steadfast anchor of the soul, a hope that enters 

the inner shrine behind the curtain, where Jesus, a 

forerunner on our behalf, has entered…” Hebrews 

6:19-20a  Instead, let us hold firm to our Father in 

heaven and let our light so shine that life and 

healing flow from above.  This is the love our Lord 

has called us to, who are we to dismiss it. 

“if you have been raised with Christ, seek the 

things that are above, where Christ is, seated 

at the right hand of God. Set your minds on 

things that are above, not on things that are on 

earth, for you have died, and your life is 

hidden with Christ in God. When Christ who 

is your life is revealed, then you also will be 

revealed with him in glory.”  Colossians 3:1-4 

Sincerely, 

Pastor Duane 



USHERS FOR MAY 
May 5   – Gary Peters & Andy Hipnar 
May 12 – Darrell Brodersen & Larry Kastner 
May 19 – Mike Goodin & Jim Streck 
May 26 – Murlin Johannsen & Don Raisch 
        

CANDLE LIGHTERS FOR MAY 
May 5 – Jake Boelter & Jayton Bral 
May 12 – Cale Paulsen & Tommy Mullen 
May 19 – Trevor Nemitz & Gavin Hipnar 
May 26 – Kezia Mullen & Roslyn Velasquez  
 

GREETERS FOR MAY 
May   5 – Vicky Brown & Zola Friedrichsen 
May 12 – Cal Kastner & Shirley Kastner 
May 19 – Seth & Taylor Neubauer 
May 26 – Stefani Lopez & Roslyn Velasquez 
 

SCRIPTURE READERS FOR MAY 
May   5 – Taylor Neubauer 
May 12 – Kelli Rupert 
May 19 – Stefani Lopez 
May 26 – Shannon Cose 
 

 

      MAY HYMNS ON THE CHIMES 

May 1 – 5 P.M. “Sweet Hour of Prayer” from the UCC 
Women’s Guild 
May 3 – 6:15 P.M. “Here I Am Lord” in memory of 
Harlan & Barbara Buffum from their family and friends 
May 4 – 5:15 P.M. “Lift High on the Cross” in memory of 
Peter and Jane Pickel from Rubie Kastner 
May 5 – 11:00 A.M.  “On Eagles Wings” in memory of 
Cheryl Wolterman from Jodi Ehlers 
May 6 – 5:15 P.M. “On Eagles Wings” in memory of 
Elmer Reimer from the Reimer Family 
May 6 – 6:00 P.M. “Beautiful Savior” in memory of Ruth 
Jess from the Reimer Family 
May 11 – 5 P.M. “O, Jesus I Have Promised” in 
memory of Lois Reimer from Gary & Linda Reimer & 
family 
May 19 – 6:00 P.M.  “What a Friend We Have in Jesus” 
in memory of Emmogene Evers, Johannes & Anna; 
William & Frieda; LaVaughn & Robert and Bud 
Peterson from Charles, Sandy & Bob & family.  
May 20 – 6:30 P.M. “Just As I Am” in memory of 
Harvey Wellendorf & Ruth Wellendorf from family 
May 26 – 6:00 P.M. – “Nearer My God to Thee” in 
memory of Clarence Reincke from his family 
May 27 – 11:15 A.M. “God Bless America” in honor of 
Memorial Day 

 

Congratulations  to Jarrett Bumann on graduating 

from OA-BCIG Community School on May 19th.  Jarrett 
is the son of Carrie Bumann Landon and the grandson 
of Dennis and Saundra Bumann.  We wish Jarrett much 
success in his future endeavors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can We Talk? 
 

NOTICE OF SPECIAL 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
 

DATE:   Sunday, May 19
th

 following  

  10:00 am Worship Service 

 

PURPOSE:  Purpose:  Due to the condition 
and on-going repairs for the church’s 
furnaces and air conditioning units, bids 
have been solicited for the replacement of 
the church’s furnaces and air 
conditioning units as well as the units at 
the parsonage.  The lowest acceptable bid 
exceeds $25,000.00.  This project is a 
non-budgeted expenditure and therefore 
congregational approval is necessary 
before the expenditures can be made. 
 
Time is of the essence as the bids are valid 
for 30 days from the date of the bids. 
 
We must have a quorum of a minimum of 40 
voting members at the Special Meeting in 
order to proceed with a vote on the project. 
 
Absentee ballots are available by contacting 
the church office at 712-676-3917 or by 
emailing your request to 
uccoffice@iowatelecom.net  Absentee ballots 
must be returned no later than Friday, May 
17th to the church office. 
 
Questions regarding the proposed project 
may be directed to the Property Committee 
Chair, Ken Boger or to Seth Neubauer, 
Property Committee Council Representative. 

 

mailto:uccoffice@iowatelecom.net


 
MAY Birthdays 

May 3  - Tasha DeBode 
   Shelby Neubauer  
May 4  - Lorene Reimer 
May 6  -  Cory Wiebers 
May 7 - Jared Curtis 
   Linda Reimer 
   Cameron Flaherty 
May 8 - Jarrett Bumann 
   Kristy Clausen 
   Kayla Kastner 
May 9 - Jeremy Paulsen 
May 11 - Sophia Luth 
May 12 - Naomi Friedrichsen 
   Cheri Streck 
May 13 - William Lacey 
May 14 - Jamie Ipsen 
   Delores Nemitz 
   Jolene Whiteing 
May 16 - Kinley Wiebers 
   Alexandra Wonder 
May 17 - Gladys Rusch 
May 21 - Connie Boger 
   Ina Mae Bliesmann 
May 22 - MacKenzie Waldemar 
May 23 - Candis Denker 
May 24 - Roberta Jepsen 
   Robert Kastner 
May 25 - Sydney Krohnke 
May 27 - Reed Slater 
May 28 - J.J. Steuk 
May 30 - Murlin Johannsen 
   Gracie Outhouse 
   Todd Meehan 
 

 
 

2019 Easter Flower Fund Donations 
 

In memory of Kali Barker, Anna Volkmann, 

Clarence & Alvera Reincke and Robert & Ruth 

Whiteing from Jim & Jolene Whiteing and 

family 

 

In memory of Alice and all loved ones from Roy 

Johnson 

 

In memory of Date Bumann from the CSF 

Committee 

 

In memory of our friends and loved ones from 

Mike and Jackie Goodin 

 

In memory of Jens A. Carstensen family from 

UCC  

 

In loving memory of family and friends from 

Gary & Linda Reimer 

 

In memory of Betty Johannsen & loved ones 

from Murlin Johannsen & family 

 

In memory of William J. Petersen, Hugo & Adela 

Jensen, and Broder and Selma Petersen from 

Joyce Petersen & family 

 

In memory and honor of past and present choir 

members from UCC Choir 

 

In memory of loved ones from Dennis & Lorene 

Reimer and family 

 

In  loving memory of Raymond & Lucille Jepsen 

from their family 

 

In memory of loved ones from Sue Boland 

and family. 

 

In memory of Bruce and Alvera Hanneman 

from Susan and Bob, Diana & their families 

 

In memory of Kevin & Wayne Lafrentz, 

Pam Allen, Harlan & Barbara Buffum, 

Hilda Lafrentz and other loved ones from 

Janet Lafrentz, Amy, Jeremy, Connor, 

Jaxon, Jett & Cale Paulsen, Brooke, Derek, 

Lauren, Raegan &Brennan Lambert 

 

In memory of all loved ones from Zola 

Friedrichsen & family 

 

In memory of Marcia Brodersen and LeRoy & 

Genevieve Brodersen from Darrell and family 

 

In memory of all loved ones from Delores 

Nemitz and family 

 

In memory of Bruce Christie, Lillian, Werthus 

and Harris Grill, and May Lou and Everett 

Evers from Julie Christie 

 

In memory of loved ones from Leon & Phyllis 

Clausen & family 

 



In memory of my parents Edward & Leola 

Claussen and my grandparents Otto & Alvena 

Evers and Peter & Dora Claussen from Craig 

Claussen 

 

In memory of and in honor of Dominick 

Oscar from the Hipnar family 

 

In memory of all our loved ones from Ken & 

Connie Boger 

 

In memory of loved ones from Leon & Sheryl 

Gosch 

 

In memory of Melvin & Karen Miller, Burness & 

LaVina Kastner and Herbert & Amanda Miller 

from Wendy and Ryan Bumann 

 

In memory of Gary Schultz, Melvin & LaRue 

Schultz, Ila  M. Peters and Michael Kasper from 

James, April, Shelby & Jordan Stender 

 

In memory of Edward & Lucinda Wigg and 

Palmer & Verline Peters from Gary and Beverly 

Peters and family 

 

In loving memory of my wife Margie and our 

granddaughter Lauren and all other loved 

ones who have passed on before us from Bill 

Benson 

 

In memory of Walter & Velma Bliesmann, Alva 

& Erna Lill and Mary Ann & Allen Schultz from 

Wayne and Ina Mae Bliesmann 

 

In memory of Louise and Mary Maack from 

Jolene Whiteing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

 The children had lots of fun learning “The 

Empty Tomb” skit.  It was made even more wonderful 

because there were 119 people at the early service to see 

the children perform!  A special thank you to every 

single participant and their families who supported 

them. 

 Christian Education is working hard getting 

ready for VBS.  We have been planning the lessons and 

getting our schedule finalized.  We are also starting to 

divide the lessons.  If there is anyone interested in 

working on the initial planning sessions, please reach 

out to Rhonda, me, or anyone on the CE Committee.  

We would love to include all who are willing to help. 

 Sunday School is going to continue to meet until 

May 19.  Our plan is to preview the VBS lessons, which 

will include the Bible story, a craft, and a science 

lesson.  With a theme like Mars and Beyond, you know 

that it is going to be fun! 

 Our Women’s Ecumenical Bible study is going 

to be coming to a close in May.  It has been wonderful 

having an opportunity to lead a study into the women in 

Christ’s genealogy.  The final meeting will be at the end 

of May and will focus on Mary the mother of Jesus.  

And while we may take a break for the summer, I hope 

we are able to meet again in the fall. 

 Also, make sure you mark your calendars for 

June 1 -  we are planning on doing the Goldfish races 

once again. 

 Continue to lift each other in prayer and invite 

them to be in worship with us.  The Good News is too 

wonderful to keep to ourselves; we are all missionaries 

for Christ and are called to testify where we are. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Kris Mullen 

Schleswig UCC CE Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evening Guild Thank You 
 
The Evening Guild would like to 
thank everyone who supported their 
Easter breakfast.  Thank you also to 
everyone who donated food and 
drinks, to everyone who brought 
baked goods and coffee cakes, and 
especially to those who helped serve 
and clean up after the breakfast.  It 
was great to see so many on Easter 
morning! 

Dream Team Committee Initial Meeting 
 

All congregation members are invited to become 

part of the Schleswig UCC Dream Team 

Committee!  We will have a short organizational 

meeting following worship service on Sunday, 

May 5
th

.  The goal of this Committee is to 

consider how to proactively use our 

congregation’s gifts, facility and endowments for 

the mission of Jesus Christ.   Please come and be a 

part of the excitement of planning for the future of 

the Schleswig UCC! 

 

 

 



 
MARCH 19, 2019 

  

The March meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by 

Pres. Sandy.  Present were:  Sandy, John, Julie, Judy, 

Patti, Seth, Duane.  Jeff arrived at 7:00.  Absent: Cheri. 

  

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.  

Financial Report:  motion to approve financial report 

made, seconded, motion carried. 

Bills to be paid:  VBS kit to be paid from Christian Ed 

Committee funds.  Motion made to pay the remaining 

LP contract bill and hold the furnace repair bill; 

seconded, motion carried. 

  

Committee Reports: 

  

A.  C.E. - Reed House visit may have to wait until next 

year due to illness and weather cancellations. 

They will meet on 4/14 to discuss the VBS kit and 

planning. 

Reviewed the Safe Church policy.  Background checks 

are recommended on all connected to Christian 

Education.  Drivers to events must be 21 years or older. 

Next year's confirmand will be only one female and 

recommend another adult present during classes.  

Discussed the policy if a registered sex offender should 

request membership in the future. 

Annual Gold Fish races are being planned. 

CE Committee is serving at Lenten Service March 20. 

Children will be presenting a skit at the Easter Sunrise 

Service. 

Discussed purchasing gifts for graduate and 

confirmands. 

  

B.  CSFD - Requested  $10,000 from Carstensen Farm 

Account to assist with scholarships.  Motion made, 

seconded; motion carried 

  

C.  CSFI - nothing to report 

  

D.  Property - Reported on the geo-thermal bid of 

$168,000 plus a possible $10,000+ for electrical work 

connected.  Also had bids of $63,000 from Boyer Valley 

and $64,000 from Johnson Propane on LP furnaces and 

air conditioner units.  Committee instructed to get 

another bid from Hemer Plumbing and Heating of 

Odebolt on furnace and air conditioner units. 

Committee to comprise a janitorial list and discuss with 

Jolene. 

Discussed the discolored water with Arlen Meseck.  His 

opinion is it is partially due to a dead end line and that 

we could connect to a line on the west side of building.  

There are also still some galvanized lines in the building 

which could contribute to the discoloration. 

Requesting $100 for fertilizer and a spreader to do 

lawn.  Jeff offered a spreader at no cost.  Told to get the 

fertilizer.  Also request Phil's Lawn Service work on the 

parsonage lawn filling some holes and fertilizing.  

Instructed to get a bid. 

Discussed snow removal on walks.  Will check with a 

member if interested. 

Discussed lawn mowing change.  Seth bid $130 using 

his equipment.  Property Committee instructed to make 

the decision. 

E.  Membership - Working on “The Living Last 

Supper” advertisement.  Flyers are printed. 

F.  Mission & Outreach - will be serving Lenten meal 

March 27th.  Nothing further to report. 

G.  Spiritual Life  - See Membership 

H.  Stewardship - 18 pledge cards were returned to the 

office with a total pledge of over $19,000.  Next month 

newsletter article will encourage donations to 

Endowment Fund. 

I.  Pastor Report - Confirmands are working on 

Statement of Faith.  Kris will be in the pulpit March 

24th as Duane will be doing service in Denison.  They 

will be in Dubuque on Monday for a Continuing 

Education retreat. 

  

Old Business: 

A.  Appointment of Nominating Committee 

replacements tabled. 

B.  By-laws amendment tabled 

C.  Committee funds tabled 

  

New Business: 

  

A.  Request to transfer $4000 from Carstensen account 

for expenses.    Motion made, seconded; motion carried. 

Sandy brought up Rhonda needing to be on credit card 

account and Lisa removed. 

B.  Question on donation to “The Living Last Supper.”  

Our understanding only the free will offering is needed, 

no extra donation. 

C.  Sandy and Duane reviewed his contract.  No 

changes at this time. 

D.  A motion to extend Duane's contract to 6-30-19 

made, seconded, motion carried. 

E.  Grant applications will be reviewed/awarded 

following the Lenten service on March 27. 

F.  April meeting on the 16th at 7:00 p.m.  Note time 

change. 

G.  Spring Farmers' Breakfast tentatively scheduled for 

April 13, 7:00-9:00 a.m.  Same menu.  Duane will 



contact Shannon to see if she is available to serve.  Cost 

from farm account. 

H.  Duane had thoughts on forming a new committee 

for extended community use of funds and building.  

Will put together his thoughts and suggestions and 

present at a later date. 

I.  The Ash Wednesday meal served by Council 

cleared $132.00 for budget use. 

  

Devotion: 

  

Duane asked for members favorite/least favorite 

Commandments. 

  

We closed with the Lord's Prayer.  Meeting adjourned at 

8:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Julie Christie, Secretary 

 

 

SPECIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

MEETING 

MARCH 27, 2019 
  

A special Council meeting was held March 27th 

following the worship service for the purpose of 

reviewing and awarding Spring grants. 
 

The meeting was called to order by Pres. Sandy at 7:15 

p.m.  Present were:  Jeff, Sandy, Julie, Duane, Seth, 

Cheri by phone.  Judy arrived at 7:25 p.m.  Absent:  

Patti and John. 
 

Duane opened with a prayer. 
 

First order of business was a correction from the last 

meeting. Rhonda needs to be approved for checking 

account signature for both banks and not credit card as 

was stated at the last meeting.  Motion made that she be 

approved, seconded, motion carried. 
 

Discussion was held on all Grant requests.  Motion 

made to award grants to The Open Cupboard, American 

Legion Post 645, Schleswig Enterprise (Community 

Building), Legacy of Light Solar Project and the Ida 

County Farm Bureau (Ag in the Classroom), seconded, 

and motion carried. 
 

There being no further business the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Julie Christie, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

March, 2019, Profit & Loss Statement 

    

    

 
Income 

  Weekly offering 
 

 $   6,458.00  

Loose offering 
 

 $      238.00  

Seasonal offering 
 

 $      269.00  

Miscellaneous offering 
 

 $      355.00  

Miscellaneous income 
 

 $      125.00  

Claussen CD income 
 

 $          0.00  

Checking account interest  $          0.89  

 
Total income  $   7,581.23  

    

 
Expenses 

  Association dues   $          0.00 

Insurance & taxes 
 

 $   1,184.43  

Janitor supplies  
 

 $        62.75  

Miscellaneous expense 
 

 $          0.00  

Music expense 
 

 $          0.00  

Office supplies & expenses 
 

 $       698.04  

Pastor expenses  $    5,516.03  

Repairs & maintenance 
 

 $       107.00  

Supplies   $       158.58 

Support staff salaries 
 

 $    2,136.25  

Utilities 
 

 $    2,348.76  

 
Total Expenses  $   12,211.84  

    
  

Net Ordinary 
Income  $  (  4,630.61) 

 

    

 

 

 
 

Memorial Day Service Monday, May 27, 10:00 am at 

Morgan Cemetery.   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Thank you  to all who 

helped me celebrate my birthday 

either by cards, gifts, and/or your 

presence.  It was a great day and 

I and my entire family enjoyed it 

immensely.  We’ll do it again in 

ten! 

  ---Julie Christie 



 

 

COMING SOON….. 
                        

  
 

What:  Gold Fish Races 

When:  Saturday, June 1
st
  

Who:  Second grade through high school seniors 

 

 

                             
Schleswig City-Wide Garage Sales 

 

Schleswig City-Wide Garage Sales are 

scheduled for Thursday, May 2nd, 4:00 to 8:00 

pm; Friday May 3rd, 4:00 to 8:00 pm; and 

Saturday May 4th 8:00 am to 11:00 am 

Maps are available at KCK’s, Bank Iowa and 

United Bank of Iowa 

 

                   
Our high school senior Jarrett Bumann 
will be honored on Sunday, May 12th 
following worship with bars and cookies.  
Anyone wishing to donate bars or cookies 
can sign up on the sheet in the Narthex.  
Thank you!! 
 
 
 
 
 

March Attendance & Giving 
 

 

 

MARCH ATTENDANCE & GIVING 
 

03/03/2019    33 $3,224.00 

03/10/2019 41 $657.00 

03/17/2019 61 $606.00 

03/24/2019 53 $844.00 

03/31/2019 52 $857.00 

TOTAL 240 $6,188.00 

AVERAGE 48 $1,237.60 

  

 

 
 

The family of Gladys Rusch is hosting 
a card shower in honor of Gladys’s 
90 th  birt hday on May 17 th .  The family 
would like everyone to know that 
Gladys is doing well.   
 

 Gladys Rusch  
 c/o Ogden Manor Community  
  Nursing Home  
 625 East Oak Street  
 Ogden IA  50212  
 
Thank you and God bless!  
      ---Roger, Janet, Jamie and families  
 
 

 
DA TES TO NOTE FOR 
COLLEGE STUDENTS: 

 
  June 22:  Scholarship Interviews  

July 27:  Annual Church Work Day  
July 28:  Scholarship Sunday  

 
 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  
 

WORSHIP AT THE POND WITH A 

POTLUCK DINNER IS PLANNED 

FOR SUNDAY, JUNE 9
TH

! 

MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOWé 



STEWARDSHIP CORNER  
 

The three T’s of stewardship are giving of your time, 

talent, and treasures. Most of the time we seem to 

concentrate on the treasures part of that definition. 

This month let’s discuss the other T’s. 

Giving of your talents and time are just as important as 

the money issue. Your talents may be musical, 

organizational, cooking, leading, following, and a 

myriad of other things. Where did you get those 

talents? They are gifts from our God. When you share 

those talents with your church, whether it is reading 

scripture, leading a Sunday School class, singing, 

planning and preparing a meal, washing dishes, parking 

cars, and more, it is a thank you to God. 

A gift of your time – folding bulletins, ushering, 

greeting, work days, serving on a committee for 

example – are gifts to God. Sometimes that gift of time 

can save the church from hiring someone to do the 

task.  

Each of us has been given special talents and it is good 

to share them. Those talents are not the same for each 

of us. Many of us couldn’t sing a solo but you might be 

able to take the dish towels home to add to your 

laundry. Some couldn’t bake a pan of bars but they can 

sprinkle ice melt on a slick spot. Others couldn’t do a 

simple repair but a few can and do. Even if you are 

home bound you can pray for the more able bodied 

who do the tasks. Each of us has a time or talent gift to 

give to our church. What can you contribute? 

Our church could not function without the talents and 

time of our members. Every gift is appreciated and 

many of them can supplement your financial gifts to 

our church. Thank you for those gifts! 

 

CONFIRMATION 

 

 
“The Living Last Supper” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 12th 

Thank You!! 
 

The Membership and Spiritual Life 

Committees would like to thank 

everyone who supported the 

CQ@L@SHY@SHNM NE y5GD -HUHMF -@RS 

Supperx program - whether it was 

by attending the performance or 

contributing to the free will offering 

or both.  There were approximately 

125 people in attendance.  We 

sincerely hope that the performance 

enhanced your Holy Week and 

Easter celebrations. 


